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Hi Jane,
 
Thank you for inviting my input.   I attached an article from NASP on auditory processing which I
think will guide your response.  The article also says an audiologist should make the final diagnosis of
CAPD (plus we don’t diagnosis, only for Medicaid).  Here is a draft response:
 

School psychologists have expertise in cognitive, social, and emotional development and therefore
can provide comprehensive assessments in those areas.  School psychologists have foundational
knowledge and understanding of the common characteristics associated with other areas, such as
auditory processing.  When evaluating a child to determine if a more restrictive special education
instructional environment is necessary to maximize learning, in addition to cognitive, social, and
emotional assessments, the school psychologist administers other screening measures.  These
screening measures are selected based on the referral question, observations of the student, and
performance during the individual assessment.  If the screening measure(s) identify possible
difficulty, a related services team member may be invited to conduct a more comprehensive
assessment in that specific area. 
 
Let me know if you want to talk through anything.
 
Sincerely,
 
Dede
 
From: Strong, Jane 
Sent: Sunday, October 6, 2019 8:38 PM
To: Bailer, Dede <DRBailer@fcps.edu>; Schaefer, Dawn M <DMSchaefer@fcps.edu>
Cc: 'jcafferky@bklawva.com' <jcafferky@bklawva.com>
Subject: FW: [External] RE: Email Request
 
Dede,
I wanted you to see the input and perspective of the parent. I believe you are aware already. I know
we replied to the other question(s) and addressed the battery and APA guideline etc…..
If you have thoughts on a reply that I might work into some of our other replies, please let me know.
Such as a Psychologists’ training on Aud Processing and her claim that ASHA said only a Audiologist
can address CAP?
 
I am keeping John on the email thread to keep it attorney client privileged.
Thank in advance for your thoughts.
Jane


